Births and Deaths

Cards of Thanks, In Memoriams, Marriage Notices, Engagements, Announcements.

ENGAGED

Norman and Sharon Fletcher Howick of proudly announce the engagement of their son Ron to Fiona, daughter of Peter and Patricia Martin of Queensville, Ont. A fall wedding is planned.

BORN

HOOKER - Matthew and Janet (Barrie) are thrilled to announce the arrival of Kristen Jean, on November 3, 1989 at the Barrie Memorial Hospital in Ormstown, weighing 5 lbs. 13-1/2 ounces, a little sister for Thomas, a granddaughter for Rodger and Doris Barrie of Waterloo, Ont. and Milton and Judy Hooker of Ormstown, and a greatgranddaughter for Bert and Jean Gomery of Rockburn.

DIED

COSGROVE, Harold Suddenly at (Sunny) Bedford Medical Center, Bedford, Indiana on Thursday, Nov. 23, 1989 age 45 years. Formerly of Malone, N.Y. Beloved husband of Joyce Mur-phy. Dear father of Shawn, Shannon and the late Kelly Dale, Beloved son of Rosemary Ouimet Swift and the late Harold Cosgrove, Step-son of Charles Swift, Brother of Richard of Lake Tahoe, Nevada. Step brother of Michael Swift of Montreal, Claude and his wife Sandra of Valleyfield. Resting at Kelly Funeral Home, 19 Lake St., Huntingdon, Que. Funeral service from St. Joseph's Church on Wednesday, November 29 at 11 a.m. Interment St. Joseph's Cemetery. Visitation Cemetery. Visit Tuesday 7-10 p.m.

UNIVERSITY OF CALGARY GRADUATE



Donna Coffey, younger daughter of Patrick and Doreen Coffey, graduated from the University of Calgary in June of 1989, with a Bachelor of Nursing Degree. She was born in Chateauguay, Quebec, and is a graduate of St. Patrick's High School, Sarnia, Ont.

Donna, who was temporarily employed at the Peter Lougheed Hospital, Calgary, in the Postpartum unit 31 & 32, has accepted a full time nursing assignment as Float Nurse, at the Stanton Yellowknife Hospital, in Yellowknife. Northwest Territories.

DIED

STARK, Dalton R. - At the Montreal General Hospital on Nov. 25th, 1989 age 56. Beloved husband of Shirley Grant. Dear brother of Edna Maitland McCracken), Elsie (Mrs. Robert Harrigan), Lyall and his wife Lillian, Vera Tompkins, Bertha (Mrs. William Baird). Pearl (Mrs. Vincent Johnson), Gilberta Guerin. Funeral service was from the Kelly Funeral Home, 19 Lake St., Huntingdon, Que. on Tuesday, Nov. 28th at 2 p.m. Interment Huntingdon Protestant Cemetery.

IN MEMORIAM

McEWEN, Donald H. -In loving memory of our dear husband, father, father-in-law and grandpa who passed away four years ago, December 5, 1985.

Jean, Betty, Rodney and family, Don and Lois; Bob, Marg and family; Kathy, Giles and family.

CARD OF THANKS

The family of the late Vernon Keith Ellerton wish to thank all their family, friends and neighbors for the phone calls, gifts of food, sympathy cards, floral tributes, donations to the Canadian Heart Fund and to the Hemmingford Volunteer Ambulance Fund in our recent bereavement. Also to RRev. Elke Mehnert for the service and Mary About for playing the organ. A special thank you to the Ladies Auxiliary of Branch 244 for serving refreshments after the funerral in the Legion Hall. Please accept this as a personal thank you. The Ellerton Family

Ronald, Gall and family, Reay, Francis and family, Florence and family

A special thanks to all my family, relatives, neighbours and friends for making my 80th birthday party such a happy event Sunday, Nov. The flowers, cards, gifts, and telephone calls were much appreciated. An occasion I will always remember. Please accept this note as my sincere thanks. Sincerely.

Verna Buchanan

Valleyfield

by Elsie Melanson 373-7207

Note of Sympathy

The Valleyfield community extends deepest sympathy to the family of the late Ward Scale.

Ward passed away on Monday, Oct. 22, at the Queen Elizabeth Hospital, Montreal. He was 86 years of age. /

CARD OF THANKS

Many thanks to our friends both in Ormstown and Rockburn for the parties on the occasion of my retirement. Both Marian and I have enjoyed serving your congregations the past six years and your many cards and gifts will be a reminder of just how happy these six year have been.

Gordon & Marian Bannerman

I wish to express my thanks to the Huntingdon United Church groups and the members of The Little Green Library for their good wishes and prayers. It gave me much pleasure to receive letters and cards, gifts, visits, flowers, books and magazines, and phone calls during the long boring weeks of convalescence. Although I must add that the kind, caring staff of the Montreal Convalescent Hospital made me as comfortable as would. Everything is very much appreciated.

Eunice Wallace

I would like to say thank you to Dr. Blonde and the nurses on the 2nd floor at the Barrie Memorial for the kind-Barrie ness I received during my stay. Also thank you to all those who visited me. I appreciated it greatly. Eric Hamilton



DAIGNEAULT, François

Marguerite gneault, her sons Bernard and René, wish to express their sincere thanks to relatives and friends for their sympathy at the time of the death of François Dai-gneault, 6 months ago. A special thanks to the staff of the Barrie Memorial Hospital and nurses of the Huntingdon C.L.S.C. for their ellent thanks to everyone for their expression of sympathy by donations, cards, visits, masses or funeral atten-dance. We express our gratitude to all of you.

Left to mourn are one son, John, of Dorval and two daughters, Joanne, who now lives in Yorkshire, England, and Jocelyn. who resides Melocheville.

Ward was an employee of Bell Canada, for 45 years, until his retirement, when he became a "Pioneer" of Bell.

A private Memorial services was held by the family following the arrival of Joanne from England.

Long-time publisher Howard Lyons dies politics, church and Kiwa-

Those who know the Fort Covington Sun newspaper, knew its long-time extended illness.

publisher Howard G. Lyons who passed away at his home on November 4 at the age of 81 following an When former Gleaner publisher Keith Howden purchased the Sun in 1971, Howard Lyons and his

wife, Marion, continued to

work at the news office. He

had owned the paper from

1930 to 1965, taking over from his father Isaac who

died in 1929.

Mrs. Lyons, the former Marion H. Wilson, was his business partner and she recalls that his whole life revolved around the community newspaper. In carlier years much of the type the

was set by hand and he ope-Linotype machine. The paper's motto was "Bring You All the News About the Folks You Know. Mr. Lyons was born in

Fort Covington in 1908 and

lived his life in the community, becoming involved in

nis. A book on the history of the towns of Bombay, Westville and Fort Covington by author Herbert D.A. Donovan was dedicated to Mr. and Mrs. Lyons because much of the information was taken from 33 years of reporting found in the Sun's files.

Memorial donations may be made to the Fort Covington Rescue Squad.